

Bay Breeze Point Homeowners' Association Annual Meeting-November 16, 2010

Bank of the Commonwealth, 1901 East Ocean View Avenue, Norfolk, VA

 

 

Before the meeting was called to order, Michael Inman, attorney for the HOA, was present to answer questions pertaining to the wall/ fence ownership established during the Phase I studies. He referred to his previously published findings that the wall is privately owned with the exception of the front area owned by the city.  There were many questions asking for clarification of the findings.  Phase II deals with possibilities for maintaining the masonry wall, and Mike Inman will be able to give legal advice on options at a later time.

 

At 6:30 PM the annual meeting was called to order by President Aunchman. Five Directors were in attendance.  (Aunchman, Casey, Baker, Till, Closson)

 

    I. Quorum Call/Proof of Notice:  Quorum established as presented by TPS count, in excess of 32 homeowners present or by proxy.

 

   II. The motion to dispense with the reading of the 2009 minutes was seconded and passed. (Baker/Casey-second)

 

  III. Treasurer's Report:  There will be one equal assessment for all properties in the sum of $120.00.  This will be billed once and due by the end of January.  This year's budget had to draw from the reserves to balance.

 

  IV. President's Report:  Homeowners’ had a vote to continue decorations and funding for front entrance.  The vote to continue with the decorations at the front entrance was passed by vote of 33-7.  General Meeting Attendance: 32 Lots represented by attendance / 15 lots represented by assigned proxy.  
  

  V. Nomination of Directors:  The following were nominated to serve in 2011:

         1. Pete Paine

         2. Jim Casey

         3. Jerry Baker

         4. Alison Till

         5. John Bergman

         6. Jan Blosser

         7. Arlene Wright

         8. Jan Closson

 

  VI. Election of Directors:  Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Alison Till, John Bergman and Jan Blosser were elected to serve on the BOD for the upcoming year.

 

 VII. Homeowners Forum:  There was a suggestion for the BOD to meet with the East Beach Board to discuss common issues such as stop signs in the community.  Again, homeowners wish to remind those walking pets to keep them leashed and pick up residue.  Neighborhood Watch is not operational due to lack of volunteers.  We did have two volunteers, however, who are willing to be on the ARB--Irene Narlis and Tanya Kerwin.  The change of assessments required a full canvas of the homeowners which required time and effort.  
 

The annual meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.

 Submitted by,

Jan Closson, Secretary 


